
Meeting Minutes 

July 18, 2023 

The meeting was called to order at 7 pm with everyone saying the pledge of allegiance. The following 

people attended the meeting James Zieglemeier, Caryoln Romesberg, Samantha Bartko, Ken Milcarzyk, 

Melissa Cramer, Nancy Sleasman, Attorney Ben Carroll, and Kevin Yoder. There were two visitors Jessica 

Hollada and Jon Wahl. Absent from the meeting were Chief Robert Clark, Amy Jo Stout, and Mike 

Hutchison. 

Jessica Hollada spoke to the council about the continuing problem with her mothers’ neighbors.  

Jon Wahl spoke to the council about the Veterans and Memorial Park. The grant from Southern 

Alleghenies was awarded to the Park Committee. It is in the amount of $30,000.00. Darr Construction 

will be starting work on August 16, 2023. Larry Mazer had sent a update on the Community Action group 

and Caryoln Romesberg made copies for everyone’s packets. 

Kevin Yoder gave the Engineers report. DEP is satisfied with the paperwork submitted in May. The boss 

will have the final say on the NPDES permit. The streetscape project has been through the safety review 

and the design concept now it will be bid out on August 24, 2023, for a 2025 proposed project start. The 

grove project is still being finalized through DCNR. 

Samantha Bartko gave the police report. The police handled 28 calls and were at GroveFest the entire 

day. 

Ken Milcarzyk gave the maintenance report. He presented to the council the bid for Vegetation 

management in the amount of $1272. Samantha Bartko made a motion to accept the bid and Nancy 

Sleasman seconded the bid. All were in favor. The flood control inspection is on August 21, 2023, at 

10:00 am. 

The Carroll Law update was given by Attorney Ben Carroll. We went to executive session at 7:42 for 

discussion of the Borough’s alley between the Wright’s and Ray’s house on Broadway. We returned to 

regular session at 7:58 pm. Upon returning to regular session Nancy Sleasman made a motion to ratify a 

lien in the amount of $4600.00 against the Wright’s which would recoup the money the Borough paid 

out to fix the alley and the solicitors fees for filing. Samantha Bartko second the motion. All were in favor.  

Under new business, Samantha Bartko made a motion to pay the monthly bills. Nancy Sleasman 

seconded it. All were in favor. 

At 8:10 Samantha Bartko made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Nancy Sleasman seconded the motion. 

All were in favor. 

 

 

 


